
 

 

Newsletter Term 1 Week 3, 2023 

Principal’s report  

School Direction 
Staff and I have already had discussions around the work we 
would like to achieve with students this year and how we might 
address some of the school direction goals that were identified 
last year from analysis of school data.  There are plans to do a 
number of professional learning sessions in numeracy with our 
department Math Leader and also some solid work building  
teacher capacity, knowledge and skills around best practice in 
reading and writing with our Curriculum Lead.  We have staff   
participating in a number of Maths workshops throughout the 
year and Catherine Bruce will be upskilling as our Autism Inclusion 
Teacher.  I am excited about what the year ahead looks like and 
how we can continue to progress your child’s learning in all areas 
of the curriculum and wellbeing.  
 

Governing Council  

A reminder that we have our first Governing Council meeting on 

Tuesday 21st February after Acquaintance night.  At 6:30pm we 

will hold the AGM where anyone from our parent community is 

welcome to join us, to review the year that was and accept new 

nominations for positions amongst the Governing Council.  This 

will be followed by our first, very brief Governing Council meeting 

for the year.  We would love to see any new members and look 

forward to the valuable contribution you can make to your child’s 

education. 

 

Acquaintance Night 

We are all looking forward to meeting the families of our students 

on Acquaintance night on Tuesday 21st February at 5pm.  Please 

take the time to come and have a chat to  all of the staff         

members and I.  There will be a free BBQ put on by Communities 

for Children and we thank them very much for their willingness to 

be part of our community event.  Classes will be open at various 

times throughout the night and teachers will share a short   

presentation,  you will have the chance to ask questions and tour 

the classroom.  We look forward to seeing as many people as   

possible. 

Hello families, 
 
I trust this newsletter finds you well and that you and your     
children are now well and truly into the routine of being back at 
school.  The staff and I certainly feel that the holidays are long 
behind us and we are getting stuck into the business of ensuring 
the best opportunities for rigorous learning with your children. 
 
We have had a really smooth start to the 2023 year and the   
children seem to have settled into routines and expectations 
well.  As a school, our job is to provide physical, social,          
emotional and academic opportunities for students to do and 
demonstrate their best learning, in all areas.  As a principal   
coming into a new site it is important to take many moments to 
step back, observe, listen and notice the big and small things.   
 
One of the most important things I have noticed, is that there 
are many students that are regularly arriving at school after the 
bell and sometimes well into the morning lessons.  This         
concerns me as an educator and a leader of a school because I 
know the huge value in students arriving on time, walking in 
with their peers and not in isolation.  It is so important that   
students don’t miss the routines at the beginning of the school 
day and the vital instructions for morning lessons (usually     
literacy or maths).  Missing all of this or coming in half way 
through, can be unsettling for students, make them feel anxious 
or nervous and highlight difference compared to their peers.  It 
can put their whole day out, set them up to struggle for the rest 
of the day and put them in a position where they have to catch 
up to understand what is required.  My wish, is for all students 
to arrive on time every day, having had a good breakfast, plenty 
of time to get ready and time to make a calm trip to school.  I 
understand that sometimes life gets in the way, that happens, 
but with your help, we can prioritise punctuality, be great role 
models and give children what they deserve…..the best possible 
start to a school day, with every chance to succeed and feel a 
strong sense of wellbeing. 



 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club 

Just a reminder that Breakfast Club is run on Monday and 

Wednesday mornings with Jeanette.  We welcome all children and 

it has been quite popular in the last few weeks.  If your child 

would like to attend, please make sure they are at school no later 

than 8:40am as Jeanette will stop serving breakfast at 8:50am to 

ensure children have enough time to eat and wash hands before 

class.  Children who attend will be required to eat inside the 

breakfast room and only play once they have finished their food.  

Please help Jeanette and encourage your child to return to the 

breakfast room if they take food out into the yard. 
 

Parent Perspectives on the importance of public education 

Please note the chance to provide your perspective of education 

in schools.  The Chief Executive of the Education Department is 

looking to gain the perspective of a wide range of stakeholders 

about the importance of public education.  If you would like to 

have your say, please feel free to complete the survey 

(information and link provided in the attached letter) to be part of 

a new way forward for education in South Australia. 

 

Sickness and COVID 

Please be aware that there is a bit of sickness going around in 

some of the classes at the moment and COVID is still quite       

prevalent.  Please ensure that you keep your children at home if 

they are sick and inform the front office if your child has COVID as 

it is still a departmental requirement that we record and notify 

about cases in our community. 

 

Assembly 

A friendly reminder that our  first assembly for the year  will be 

held on Friday the  24/2 (next week) we would like to welcome all 

families to this event. The 4/5/6 class will be hosting and we look 

forward to seeing you there. 

 

Have a great next few weeks and don’t forget to come and say hi 

and have a chat when you see me out in the yard. 

Kind regards, 

Suyin McDonald – Principal (acting) 

 

 

OSHC  

Over the last few weeks, the school and our families have been 

rallying hard to try and secure an OSHC service for our school.  

We understand that this is a need in our community and a lot of 

hours have gone into getting the OSHC process to where it is.  

Bookings closed on Monday for the coming term, with minimum 

numbers required to secure the service.  MyOSHC operator Phil, 

informed us that at this stage unless fees are increased          

substantially (a cost that is prohibitive to most families), that it 

is unviable for him to run the OSHC as an external provider at 

Callington PS.  With the support of the department, I am still in 

negotiations with Phil but at this stage, an OSHC may not be 

possible.  I will communicate any further news if this changes.  

 

Uniform 

A reminder that we would like our students to represent our 

school with pride, which includes wearing the current uniform 

to promote and encourage that sense of belonging.  If you can 

help us in this area that would be great.  Also, to ensure that we 

provide the appropriate duty of care, if your child does not bring 

a hat to school they will be required to sit under designated 

shade spaces at break times and if they are regularly not      

wearing a hat, Sarah will provide them with a new one and put 

that on the family invoice.  This ensures all children have the 

chance to have a run outside and play wherever they like in 

their break times.  
 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN testing will begin in Week 7 (Wednesday 15th March) 

and be completed by the end of Week 8 this term.  All students 

in Years 3 and 5 will participate and teachers will support      

students in the lead up to these weeks.  Parents of these       

students will receive an additional note outlining important  

information.  In Week 5, students will have a chance to practice 

getting onto the NAPLAN system and become familiar with the 

testing process.  Please understand that this is one moment in 

time for a small number of our students and forms part of 

whole set of school data that helps to monitor student progress 

and set school direction.  It is nothing to worry about or get  

anxious about, it is just a chance for students to demonstrate 

their understanding in numeracy and literacy. 
 



 

 

 

Hello from Jeanette! 
(Pastoral Care Worker) 

  

 
My name is Jeanette Mann and I have worked at Callington Primary School for almost 4 years as the 
Pastoral Care Worker (PCW).  As part of this role I am in the classrooms leading wellbeing sessions.  
At other times I am in the classrooms supporting students or assisting with other tasks. 
On Monday and Wednesday mornings before school I run Breakfast Club in the middle room between 
the Reception classroom and the Year 1/2 classroom.  
Breakfast Club commences at 8:30am and goes until 8:50am.  Students are encouraged to come   
early so they have time to eat their toast!!  I am seeking some assistance with Breakfast Club so if 
there are any parents who could help out on either a Monday or Wednesday (weekly or occasionally) 
please come & see me or let Sarah know!  
 
This coming Monday (20th Feb.) mini pancakes will be served at Breakfast Club to commemorate 
Pancake Day usually held on Tuesday and called Shrove Tuesday. 
 
On Wednesday at Lunchtime (in the Breakfast Club room), I run a Craft/games time called DDI (Do 
Drop In) where children can come and make things, play games and chat with friends.  Monday     
recess time is Outside DDI time, where children can participate in outdoor games and activities. 
I am also happy to chat with children about their feelings – especially if they are feeling a bit over-
whelmed due to something that has happened.  (E.g. death of a loved one; changes that have       
happened or are happening; death of a pet, etc.). 
Looking forward to catching up with many of you during the term.   
 
Until next time, 
Warmly Jeanette 

 

Rivah 
Ethan  
Austin 
Jake 
Ellissa 
Piper 
Kacee 
Quin 
Alannah 

Happy Birthday 

Term 1 
21/2  5pm Acquaintance night (BBQ) 

6:30pm Governing Council 
 

24/2 Assembly 4/5/6 class to host 
 

31/3 Assembly 2/3 class to host 
 

3/4  & 4/4 Parent teacher interviews 
 

6/4 School Photos 
 

7/4 & 10/4 Public Holiday 
 

14/4 Sports Day 

Dates to Remember     

Jaxon 
Evan 
Aiden 
Lily 
Riley 
Hank 
 
 



 

 

Community News 

Next day is 28/2/23  
(held fortnightly) 

The Murray Bridge United Football Club will be holding their  
2023 Registration / Information / Player Nomination Night on 
Friday 24th February, from 4.00pm to 6.30pm, (Week 4),  
at the Beatty Terrace Clubrooms, Murray Bridge. 
All Enquiries and/or Player Nominations to Grant please;   
klenkegc@internode.on.net  or  0411 057 039 
If you require any further details, please don't hesitate to contact me.  
We will continue to welcome any additional enquiries as well after this date. 
Our playing season is expected to start 1st April. 

mailto:klenkegc@internode.on.net


 

 

ANGUS 
Hunter R-M 
Jake 
Zoe 
Audrey 
Aurora 
Stephanie 
Ryder 
Jet 
Jasmine 
Grace 
Lara 
Emily-Rose 
Soren 
Charlotte 
Luvinah 
Reginald 
Alex B 
Rivah 
Lily 
Riley 
Phoebe 
Nate 
Hank 
Darcy 
Max 

BREMER 
Lewis 
Lauren 
Ada 
Avalie 
Zac 
Kacee 
Jaxon 
Ila 
Levi 
Pearl 
Hayden 
Patrick 
Austin 
Keevah 
Joshua 
Dustin 
Hayley 
Alice 
Piper 
Aiden 
Sophie 
Ashley 
Ethan Lan 
Taj 
Kadek 
 
 

MURRAY 
Ethan Ma 
Ethan Me 
Ellissa 
Mia 
Carla 
Brock 
Katie 
Phoenix 
Mason 
Cameron 
Declan 
Oaklan 
Alannah 
Evan  
Lachlan 
Jack 
Amelia 
Essyx 
Quinn 
Annabelle 
Lexi 
Scarlett 

Students House Teams for Sports Day  
2023 



 

 

Our New Receptions  

on their First Day 

Amelia Ashley Lexi Scarlett 

Annabelle Sophie Max Essyx 

Ethan Kadek 

Taj Hank Quinn Darcy 


